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Mark your calendar.  Today we put in place the final pieces of a $2 billion reverse auction of universal service support that will kick off on July 24, 2018.  This effort has been many years in the making.  It’s exciting—because with these decisions we are taking steps into the future of high-cost universal service.  We are experimenting with new opportunities for providers to build broadband in some of our most rural communities that have been among our most challenging places to serve.  This forward-thinking effort has my support.
I do have a concern, however, with the approach we take here.  I would have preferred that we worked right now with our state partners—like Pennsylvania—who have stepped up and sought out new forms of federal-state collaboration when it comes to universal service.  When our state partners express interest in working with us—and even offer up their own funds to do so—we should have that conversation.  Instead of pursuing it with vigor, we put it off for another day.  Going forward, we should do better than this.
Finally, I want to step back and acknowledge that while this auction will help expand broadband availability to more Americans, it is not the only auction we should be putting on the calendar.  We currently do not have any major spectrum auction on the Commission calendar.  Other nations are speeding ahead with plans for auctioning airwaves for the next generation of wireless services.  South Korea, for instance, has already announced plans to auction the 28 GHz and 3.5 GHz bands between June and October of this year.  But in the United States, all we have now is a blitz of bands being discussed in regulatory proceedings.  If we want to lead in 5G we need to take action—and not the misguided effort to nationalize networks recently leaked to the press—but real action.  It’s time for the FCC to put our next major spectrum auction on the calendar.  Because we can’t rest on our laurels with the universal service auction we announce today.  

	



